MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES, PETERSBURG PUBLIC LIBRARY
MONDAY January 10, 2022

The January 10, 2022, meeting of the Petersburg Public Library’s Board of Trustees was held in the children’s area of the library. President Ford called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  Those in attendance were Forbes, Ford, Masten, Reiser, Standish, West, Williamson, and Winkelmann. 

The minutes of the November 11, 2021, Board meeting were reviewed by the Board.  West moved to approve the minutes, seconded by Williamson.  Passed.
 
The treasurer’s report for November & December 2021 were reviewed. Masten moved to approve the report, Standish seconded. Passed.

Librarians Report:
· Circulation reports for November & December were reviewed. The total number of checkouts/renewals for November was 2,107 with 576 people entering the library.  The total number of checkouts/renewals for December was 2,103 with 585 people entering the library.  
· Winkelmann shared Facebook metrics with the board.  The library Facebook page/posts has been seeing thousands of Facebook views.
· Winkelmann reported on the Fall & Winter Programming continuing at the library:  Book of the Month Clubs & Busy People Book Bags.  Story Hour has been stopped because of COVID numbers in the county, we will be looking at numbers to determine when we might start that back up.  
· Winkelmann spoke on the Policy Manual Revisions.
· Winkelmann reported on the progress in the Furnace room and the storeroom and the process Maker Space room that will be Alta’s Space.

Old Business:
1. Garden Club Bench Donation project is finally completed and the board commented on their pleasure in receiving this donation
2. David Reiser and Winkelmann reported on the progress of the building committee in securing a bid on tuck pointing. 

New Business:
1. It was moved by Standish and seconded by Reiser that the board hire Doug Flanders to complete the brickwork needed on the library exterior.  Motion Passed.
2. It was moved by Reiser and seconded by Williamson to approve the city tax levy amount of $97,500.00.
3. Discussion was held on the best way for the board and the director to work together on rewriting the policy manual for the library.  The library director is going to make changes and then bring a new document for the board to review for adoption.  

It was moved by Standish and seconded by Williamson to move into executive session to discuss the Annual Review of the Library Director.

It was moved by Standish and seconded by Williamson to move out of executive session.

[bookmark: _GoBack]With no further business, there was a motion to adjourn by West, seconded by Reiser and the meeting was adjourned.
